# Year 5 autumn newsletter

## Update from Miss Laverty

What a fantastic start to the Year! Everyone has worked very hard and I am so proud of everyone's attitude and effort towards learning. I have really enjoyed getting to know the children and I look forward to teaching them for the rest of the year.



#### Maths Work

This half term, we have been working on our place value of numbers up to 1 million. We have had some excellent work especially on rounding numbers. Children have shown great resilience and enthusiasm with tricky challenges!

### Reading

Month.

During this term, the class have enjoyed reading 'Street Child' and have created some amazing diary entries based on Jim's experiences in the workhouse. Also, we have explored 'Coming to England' by Floella Benjamin and this has led to some amazing work on the Windrush generation for Black History

### Gardening

This half term, it has been lovely to see so many children enthusiastic to do gardening. During harvest, we picked the vegetables and pumpkins that we had grown and then sold them after school- we made a total of £40.00 from the sale. Thank you to everyone for your donations! We also made a Scare crow called Tim.







#### Upcoming Dates

- 12/11/21- Remembrance Assembly led by Year 5.
- 13/11/21- World Kindness Day
- WC 15/11/21- Assessment week
- 25/11/21- Class trip to Salford Museum.
- 7/12/21- Victorian Christmas workshop